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CHAIR JOHNSON: The Parks and Recreation will come to order . .(gavel). . . The
Council Members present, we have Councilmember Robert Carroll, who's
Vice-Chair of the Committee; we have Council Chair Pat Kawano,
Councilmember-COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Good afternoon.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: --Michael Molina. And-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Good afternoon.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --Councilmember Charmaine Tavares is absent and excused this
afternoon. We have with us, as staff, Floyd Miyazono, who's Director of Parks
and Recreation; we have Howard Fukushima, Deputy Corp. Counsel; we have
Camille Sakamoto, Committee Secretary; and Jan Inouye Ogata, who's our
Committee Analyst. So, thank you. We'd just basically like to lay out a few
ground rules for those of you that have not come forward before to testify. And I
will take public testimony, and it will be accepted prior to this discussion of each
agenda item. So if you wanna come forward, if you have a time problem, you
can come forward now. The sign-up sheets are over here and. . .you just sign up
with at the Secretary's desk. I limit, in this Committee, the testimony to ten
minutes. . .giving you a little bit more time. I'd. . .prefer not to let people come
back. We have very few testifiers today, though, but I do limit you to ten minutes.
Testifiers are requested to state their name for the record, and to indicate who
they're representing. And if you're representing yourself, just state that. And I
just ask if you could please turn off all pagers, cell phones and things just so that
we're not disturbed. And today we have only two items on our agenda. We have
the first item, which is Number 4.
ITEM NO. 4: PROPOSED BILL RENAMING THE WAR MEMORIAL BASEBALL
FIELD NO. 3 AS THE "VERNON A. CORREA BASEBALL FIELD"
(C.C. No. 00-273)

CHAIR JOHNSON: And this item relates to a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 12.40 OF THE MAUI COUNTY CODE,
RELATING TO THE NAMES OF PUBLIC FACILITIES." The purpose of the
proposed bill is to name the War Memorial Baseball Filed No. 3 in honor of
Vernon A. Correa. And so I've invited a representative from the Department of
Parks and Rec., as well as Vernon Correa. But he was not able to attend the
meeting, so we have with us former Councilmember Michael Davis, who is the
requestor of the name change. So at this time, I'll accept any public testimony on
this item. I have. . .Mike Davis signed up to testify. So, Mike. . .please step
forward.
NOTE: Pause while Mr. Davis approached the podium.

. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. . .

MR. DAVIS: . . . Good afternoon, Madam Chair-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aloha.
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MR. DAVIS: --members of the public-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Good afternoon.
MR. DAVIS: --Parks and Recreation Committee. My name is Mike Davis. . .former
Maui County Council Member and now a private citizen. Aloha.
ALL: Aloha.
MR. DAVIS: I'm speaking on PR-4 today, in support of naming the War Memorial
Baseball Field No. 3 as the Vernon A. Correa Baseball Field. Mr. Correa couldn't
be here today. He is. . .not well at this particular time, Madam Chair, Members.
He has. . .he's in treatment for chemotherapy at this particular time. He will be
80 in two months.
. . . Mr. Correa has had a span of. . .experiences coaching the children of Maui
for over 40 years. I mean, we talk about volunteerism. . .through, with our boards
and commissions, with our senior citizens, with all of these people dedicating
their, themselves to a good cause--Mr. Correa dedicated himself because of the
love of baseball. And he wanted to share it and coach the children from when
they were Pee Wees to Little Leagues, well from, anywhere from 7 years old all
the way up to 18 years old. . .including high school. And he coached Little
Leagues, he coached Pony Leagues, he coached A.J.A. baseball, he
coached. . .high school, and he. . .he even coached the Senior Open. . .which,
which we used to participate at the old. . .Kahului baseball field. Mr. Correa has
dedicated his life. . .not only for the, for the love of the game, but for the children.
That's so important--to teach the children the basics, fundamentals of the game
and to encourage them good sportsmanship and goodwill. . .to be a good person
in their community so they can give back as well. So with that, I won't take ten
minutes, Madam Chair. But . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Well, do the Council Members have any questions. . .of Mike?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh. . .yeah, Madam Chair, question.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Mike?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Aloha, Mike, thanks for coming by. Uh. . .how
long have you known Mr. Correa, again?
MR. DAVIS: When I started playing in the Little Leagues .. .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
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MR. DAVIS: . . . from Paia, playing with the Yankees; then I moved to Wailuku when I
was 11, played for Cheena Lau Hee and the White Socks, Mr. Correa had
already been coaching with the Indians at Lihikai. . .well, before Lihikai was
there, but-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MR. DAVIS: --he was also in the Little Leagues, involved in that organization. . .along
with Tata Fujimoto and all the. . iron Maehara. . .Bear Ono .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh. So-MR. DAVIS: . . . all the greats.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So he was with the. . .lot of these, that particular
generation-MR. DAVIS: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --that really has served the community. Okay. Okay,
thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Any other Council Members?
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Uh . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Councilmember Kawano.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you, Madam Chairman. Hi, Mike. Mike, the-MR. DAVIS: Council Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: --the name would be. . .how would the field be named,
the proper name? Just wanna make sure that we do it right.
MR. DAVIS: I guess it would be what it says. . .the Vernon A. Correa Baseball Field,
Chair-COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: That's how?
MR. DAVIS: --Field Number 3.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Okay.
MR. DAVIS: This is at the War Memorial Complex.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Yeah. Thank you, Mike.
MR. DAVIS: Thank you, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you, Madam Chairman.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you. Councilmember Carroll, you have anything?
No? Okay. Thank you-MR. DAVIS: Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --so much, Mike. I really appreciate-MR. DAVIS: Thank you, Members.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --you coming forward.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And please-MR. DAVIS: Aloha.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --give our best to Mr. Correa. I'm sorry that, you know, he's having
such difficulty. But I guess we all have problems as we get older. So please give
him our best wishes.
MR. DAVIS: I will. Thank you-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you.
MR. DAVIS: --again.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you.
MR. DAVIS: Aloha.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
CHAIR JOHNSON: What I'd like to do, before we take any action on this item, just have
a few words from our Parks Department, too, because of the fact that we did, this
is an older item, so. . .also we discussed last time about how we might leave up
to the Administration how these kinds of names are actually to be placed. . .what
kind of format. So if you would be so kind, Mr. Miyazono, I'd really appreciate it.
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MR. MIYAZONO: Okay, thank you, Madam Chair. From the standpoint of his
dedication is, Mr. Correa's dedication is. . .very genuine from the standpoint of 40
years of dedication, 40 years of service. That's. . just, you know, almost older
than I am-CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(laughter). . .
MR. MIYAZONO: --you know, definitely. But from the standpoint of what he has done
for the community, and it doesn't, I think from the standpoint of only coaching,
coaching in, to me, is just part of it. I think we also talk about teaching the kids of
life. And I think that's the most important thing. But he has done that. In fact, I
played ball way back then and he was even a coach at that particular time. So no
doubt about his dedication and his .. .
. . . genuine effort to, to help the community. From the standpoint of the field, I
do see in, as part of the agenda PR-4, is the Vernon A. Correa Baseball
Field. . .as you can recall, we had a meeting two weeks ago and we, we had
some discussions about how these facilities could actually be named. And I think
there was a, an idea and a discussion--they talked about putting up some type of
system or some type of plaque system where there could be more than one
person's name at a particular field. As we know, there's a lot of people that is
currently. . .actually. . .should be honored, and there will be others in the future
that definitely will deserve being honored and named after certain fields. So at
that particular time, we did speak about possibly having several names at one
field. And I, and, and I do support that motion--as compared to having only one
person's name named after one particular venue or one particular field.
So. . .and, again, I think it's something that we feel that there's gonna have a lot
more people down the line, so let's honor those people that really deserving
because we got only so much fields to go around. Thank you, Madam Chairman.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Is, is there any other discussion on the item?
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Councilman Kawano, please.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Madam Chairman, I have a question for Floyd. May
I
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh, oh, go right ahead, please.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you. Floyd, you know like Duke Maliu Regional
Park on Molokai?
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MR. MIYAZONO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: The family's looking like putting something. . .you
know, something better than the just the County sign that we have there now,
yeah. Uh. . .so with that, they would probably clear it through you and draw
the. . .how they wanna make the sign or whatever. . .you have a problem with
that or what?
MR. MIYAZONO: No, no, I don't have any problem. Urn. . .1 could, you know, we could
work with them. We just need to make certain that whatever we choose will
be. . .of good taste and, of course, be able to succumb to the weather,
environment, the elements, and so on and so forth. But I have, I have no
problem with, you know, working with that family.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Okay, because--Madam Chairman, if I can, may
continue?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, go right ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Uh. . .you see, that Maliu--and I, Madam Chairman,
please don't rule me out of order because-CHAIR JOHNSON: No, I won't.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: --I know I sort of stepping . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: No, I won't. That's all right.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: . . . on Molokai. But what they're planning to do is put
picnic tables and all that under the tables, you know, make, make the park really
nice because it's named after the grandfather. So I told 'em I think you need to
talk to Floyd about that.
MR. MIYAZONO: I'll-COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: So I just wanna share that with you.
MR. MIYAZONO: Sure. Sure, definitely. I'll be more than happy to. . .discuss it with
them.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you, Madam Chairman.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh-COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you for-7
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CHAIR JOHNSON: --thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: --letting me step out.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I, I know that this subject had come up last time. It's more
Administrative. And I think that Floyd is actually working very hard with several
different kinds of ideas for what they might be able to place in those areas. I
think the physical plaque, though, that part of it, we're gonna leave to him. I
might ask one more question--what would be the appropriate. . .to you, Floyd,
what would be the appropriate wording then? How would you see that, would
you say just. . .Field Number 3 in honor of. . .or how would we actually word this?
Because I. . .1, I really, I kind of, if I'm hearing you . . .(laughter). . . correctly, you
wanna stay away from naming it the Vernon A. Correa Baseball Field. . .and just
call it .. .
MR. MIYAZONO: I would probably, you know, just, just kinda thinking ahead of myself
here, is. . .when I see Vernon A. Correa Baseball Field, it seems like there's only
one person's name that is tied to that particular field. So we would still keep it,
possibly, at Field Number 3. . .and in honor, or in-CHAIR JOHNSON: In-MR. MIYAZONO: --in honor of the following individuals as, you know, and that is just an
example.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. MIYAZONO: And after the names are placed, then it's a matter of giving some
type of short narrative based on their dedication, commitment to. . .the sport
itself. So at this point in time, I cannot really be finite, from the standpoint of a
plan. But that is something that I'm somewhat considering at this point in time.
CHAIR JOHNSON: But, but you, you would just suggest, then, that the way that this is
framed currently, is to just say, to name the Baseball Field Number 3, but just say
in honor of Vernon A. Correa, and then you would take care of the administrative
portion of it? Am I clear on that?
MR. MIYAZONO: Yes, that will be more appropriate-CHAIR JOHNSON: All right.
MR. MIYAZONO: --Madam Chairman.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: All right. Any, any questions on the part of other Council
Members?
. . . Okay. Well, the Chair will entertain a motion. And it could be to pass the bill
on first reading and file the corn, County Communication; we can defer the
matter; or file this County Communication. But. . .basically, what I would like to
do, what my pleasure is is to just .. .
. . . I'll reread the bill, and then I would just entertain a motion.
appropriate, Howard?

Is that

MR. FUKUSHIMA: Well, if I may, Madam Chairman?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
MR. FUKUSHIMA: It seems as if the intent behind the bill before the Committee is
being changed to some degree. And. . .the intent of the bill before the
Committee now is to name . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. FUKUSHIMA: . . . Field Number 3 the Vernon A. Correa Baseball Field. Now, as I
understand, at the suggestion of the Parks Director, that. . .that. . .the field would
be in honor of more than one individual. And I think that perhaps we should have
the opportunity to . . .
. . . look at the bill, the present bill, and rework it so that it does comply with the
intent of the-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. FUKUSHIMA: --Director and, I presume, the Committee.
CHAIR JOHNSON: So your recommendation would be to defer the item?
MR. FUKUSHIMA: If we could-CHAIR JOHNSON: Or . . .
MR. FUKUSHIMA: --you know, if we could, could. . .the Committee.. .1 believe,
could. . .pass or recommend approval of an amended bill, and that amended bill
would reflect the. . .intent-CHAIR JOHNSON: Intent.

9

•

PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

February 28, 2001

MR. FUKUSHIMA: --as expressed by the Director.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. So what you're basically saying, Howard, would be we could
pass the resolution, but with. . .a change-MR. FUKUSHIMA: Or, you could recommend -CHAIR JOHNSON: Recommend.
MR. FUKUSHIMA: --approval of the bill. . .with the. . .as amended to reflect that
Baseball Field Number 3 would be in. . in honor of .. .
.. . more than one individual. And if you would leave it to our Department-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. FUKUSHIMA: --and working with the Parks Department to. . .come up with
something that we believe is appropriate. . .and we. . .would have it prepared
prior to first reading-CHAIR JOHNSON: The first reading.
MR. FUKUSHIMA: --for the, before the Council.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . Uh, Pat?
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: You know, Madam, Madam Chairman, we sort of
walking away-CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(chuckle). . .
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: --from the thunder of the. . .the whole. . .item, you know,
like what Mike. . .Mike is trying to present or trying to pass--that this baseball field
be named after this person. I think we should name it after that person--just the
way it's stated on the agenda.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: And if Floyd had. . .we start pumping names up and if
somebody else wanna add more names, then at that time maybe the Parks
Director-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: --can look at maybe adding other names. But for now,
I think the thunder is to name it after this one man. . .and not say it's open to
anybody else-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: --like, you know, it sort of make the plaque cheap, I
think, or the honor cheap. I think today we should just pass it out like that-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: --as Vernon Correa Baseball-CHAIR JOHNSON: Baseball Field.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: --and just name 'em like that. And then when the time
come when we get so much names that we don't have places to put names,
maybe at that time the. . .Council or whomever can look at adding names at
different parks at that time. But as for now, I think we should give the man. . .the,
the honor of-CHAIR JOHNSON: The honor.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: --yeah, what's on the agenda today, Madam Chairman.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you very much. Councilmember Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: I think I agree with Pat, because we talked about making a
place at the parks where you would have a. . .a nice area where you could,
plaques and things to honor-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: --different people. And if we follow along with that, you could
put this up at any one, either this one or other parks-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: --to honor these people. If we do it that way, well, I would see
no problem with passing this now at this time.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Councilmember Molina? Okay, that's fine. Well, then the,
the Chair basically will entertain a motion to pass a bill for an ordinance
amending Chapter 12.40, Maui County Code, relating to names of public
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facilities. And the purpose of this proposed bill is to name the War Memorial
Baseball Field Number 3 in honor of Vernon A. Correa.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA and COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, moved by Councilmember Carroll, seconded by Council
Chair Pat Kawano. Thank you. Uh. . .is there any discussion on the item?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: . . . No discussion.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Seeing none, all those in favor-COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --say "aye". All right, the measure passes on. And then, with the
appropriate instruction, then, that this will just be passed out just the way that it
is. All right. Thank you very much, I appreciate that.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Molina, Kawano, Vice-Chair Carroll, and
Chair Johnson.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Tavares.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending FIRST READING of bill and FILING of
communication.

CHAIR JOHNSON: Our next item on the agenda is related, and this is Item Number 6.
ITEM NO. 6: PROPOSED RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE USE OF HOOKIPA
BEACH PARK (RED BULL "KING OF THE AIR" KITE SAILING
CONTEST, SEPTEMBER 10-20, 2001) (C.C. No. 01-57)

CHAIR JOHNSON: And we have several people testifying on this item. But the item
relates to a proposed resolution entitled "AUTHORIZING THE USE OF
HOOKIPA BEACH PARK BY MIKE WALTZE PRODUCTIONS/RED BULL
NORTH AMERICA". And the purpose of the proposed resolution is to authorize
Mike Waltze Productions/Red Bull North America the use of Hookipa Beach Park
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for its Red Bull Kite Sailing Contest event and exhibition. And it will be held from
September 10 th through the 20 th of 2001. And this is pursuant to
Section 13.04.130, subsection B of the Maui County Code. It's a Type 5
profit-making activity, and they are to be held in excess of three consecutive
days. And it does require Council approval by resolution. And so I've also, you
know, since Floyd is here. . .1, I wonder, Floyd, would it be appropriate for you to
make a comment before we hear public testimony, or would you prefer to reserve
your comments until after?
MR. MIYAZONO: I could, you know, start it off with a short summary-CHAIR JOHNSON: I-MR. MIYAZONO: --maybe.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I think that would be good and it might benefit some of the other
people who are here to testify also, if that's all right with the .. .
MR. MIYAZONO: Sure-CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . crew. Thank you.
MR. MIYAZONO: The Red Bull, King of Air Kite Sailing contest, it's requested for
September. . .it's in September, and this is the 3 rct annual event. The kite sailing
sport here on, here in Maui and maybe for in here, in Hawaii, the State of Hawaii,
is somewhat new to us. There are questions as its, to its safety--whether it's safe
or not--like, like there was a question when windsurfing event came over. And
that was all, always questionable. And in this particular case, it's a sport that
people are questioning. But I believe that, I've worked with Mike for the last two
or three years now, and they are very professional in nature. I believe that they
run a very good event. Um. . .they're very easy to work with, first of all. You
know, that makes it easier for us. But at the same time, we're very concerned
about safety. I think that's our prime interest to us; and secondly, about the
traffic con, concerns and traffic hazards, sometime, that occurs at Hookipa Beach
Park. We may, we did make it clear with Mr. Waltze that it's important that he
works with the Maui Police Department. . .work with the Department of
Transportation. . .as well as the Parks Department. He also is responsible to
work with the Department of Health. All of these requirements is put onto him.
And before we even consider approving the permit, we need to be assured that
all of these issues has been at least addressed. There is also. . .Mr. Waltze will
also consider doing a shuttle service. . .activity to minimize, hopefully, the
hazardous traffic condition that occurs whenever there's a large event there. But
he has been very professional in nature. I also understand in our last discussion,
is that he is willing to put some money back into the park as part of a beach
restoration project. And I think I like that idea. In fact, I personally feel that all big
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promoters should be doing things like that and putting back into the, you know,
into the community. But, again, I always believe that, you know, whenever you
have a new sport, I think there's always room for compromises; there's always
room to, to at least try to see if you can accommodate this new sport. And I think
Mr. Waltze has gone over and beyond what, what I believe in, in try to be
accepted here on the island. And I think that's very important because there are
traditional users like surfing. . .and now windsurfing, and now we got kite sailing.
And there may be other events or other type of sport that may come. . .come
about within next few years, but I believe he runs a. . .very good tournament and
I would, from my standpoint, I would support this particular activity for this coming
September. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Mr. Miyazono. Uh. .111 now begin public
testimony. And the first person who signed up to testify on this item is
Michael Waltze. And I apologize if I've mispronounced your name. So if you'll
just step up to the podium and state your name for the record. And you have ten
minutes.
. . . And the second person is Joe Koehl following him. Thank you.
NOTE: Pause while Mr. Waltze approached the podium.

. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
MR. WALTZE: . . . Thank you, Chair and Council. It is Michael Waltze.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you.
MR. WALTZE: Basically, as Floyd has pointed out, safety has always been our main
concern. And my history with Hookipa goes back to the late '70s. And in 1980,
we actually had the first windsurfing event there. And I used to be a professional
windsurfer at the time. And. . .just as windsurfing--when it first came to the
island--everybody was very concerned about safety and how it would coexist with
other sports. And there was a lot of motion back then to actually ban windsurfing
from Maui completely. . .1 mean, get rid of it. And. . .Floyd might have been
around back then, but there was meetings about what do we do with this new
sport. Since then, windsurfing has become one of the biggest kind of sleeping
industries on our island. There's. . .the latest statistics, there's probably between
five and eight hundred people employed. . „just in that sport through retail shops,
rentals. . .and manufacturing. Maui has become pretty much the world epicenter
for windsurfing design. And it's because what we have here in Maui, one of our
best natural resources is our wind--the one thing that many of us curse everyday.
It actually is bringing quite a bit of recognition to this County. And kite surfing is
the newest sport that's come out of this whole trend of, of wind-powered sports.
And it's really just an extension of windsurfing. Anybody that follows that sport,
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you might have heard of the name of Robbie Nash, who's 23-time world
champion from Kailua. And he is now probably the biggest. . .kite surfing figure
in the world. He's basically switched from windsurfing to kite surfing. He has
one of the biggest line of kites. They're designed right here in. . .in
Maui. . .manufactured in Hong Kong, but all his sales go through Hawaii. And
he's got the largest selling kite brand in the world. What this event does is it
brings the focus back to Maui, to the world that this is the epicenter of another
sport--which, again, brings all of the people that are designing and doing work
here and selling equipment. . .everybody wants the stuff that comes from Maui.
So what this event really does is showcases, once a year, all the best people
come to Hawaii. And they get to enjoy watching people at Hookipa, which his
one of the best natural amphitheaters that you can find from a filming standpoint.
We had originally talked about doing our event down at Kanaha. And this year
we have, not only as a part of Red Bull, but also the Hawaii Tourism Authority
has granted us funding. And when they look at Kanaha, unfortunately down
there is where most people kite surf. They don't really go to Hookipa on a
regular basis. It's just kind of just one week out of the year to showcase what
can be done in waves. The Kanaha problem--other than the airport, and it's a
restricted airspace. . .although they're kind of turning a blind eye to it--is the
seaweed and the smell and the water color. It doesn't represent Hawaii. It's not
blue water; it's brown water. It's not white-sand beaches, it's seaweed-filled
beaches. So what probably would happen if Kanaha was our only place to go on
Maui, would, I would most likely think that both the HTA and Red Bull would
probably decide not to have the event here and try to find some other blue water,
sunny area. . .tropical area--which, I don't know if that would end up in the State
of Hawaii or not. But my belief is. . .overall. . .for the community and for the
people that are involved in kite surfing, and just the recognition that it gives to our
island, that this one week out of the year would be. . .the best place is Hookipa,
to have this particular event. And that's all we're asking for. We actually have a
ten-day window. We need two days to do our trials. We usually take a break.
And we need two, maximum three days to do our main event. So it's, it's
probably, at the most, five days of, of park usage--with a day to set up and a day
to break down.
. . . Urn, anyone has any questions, I'd be happy to answer.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Councilmember Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Hi, Mike. Thanks for coming down. Actually, Madam
Chair, I have several questions but, you know, I'll yield the floor to my fellow
colleagues if they have questions to ask.
CHAIR JOHNSON: No, no, go forward. They don't have-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: --any right now.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: You have the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And, Mike, I'm not a, you know, heavy into the surf
scene or water scene. You know, forgive me, I'm a little naïve with regards to
that. Describe this kite sailing event. . .what's. . .what's it about-MR. WALTZE: Um-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --basically?
MR. WALTZE: Basically it's, you know, windsurfing is an extension of surfing-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MR. WALTZE: --kite surfing is an extension of windsurfing. And it's run like a surf
event. Four sailors go out, the object is, is to jump. In this sport, it's to get air.
So they go out and they hit the waves and at the same time, they send their kite
up. And they're flying anywhere from 20 to 40 feet high and travelling for
distances probably double the length of this room. So if you can imagine guys
jumping completely over this, this hall. . .that's basically what kite surfing is
about. And the object is to, it's man-on-man. It's like tennis, where there's a
ladder. And as you win your, your ten-minute heat, you advance into the next
round.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Wow, that sounds pretty challenging . . .(laughter). . .
Okay. Now, now you mention the number of days. You know, I, I looked here,
Madam Chair, on the resolution. Urn. . .it says here up to 11 days, I guess. . .it
seems that what Mike is telling me and then what I'm reading here--you say you
need a maximum four days for the event?
MR. WALTZE: We, we need a maximum of five days, actually-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Five.
MR. WALTZE: --to finish the whole event. We use the 10 th as a set-up day. There's no
activity in the water. In fact, we don't allow people to even go in the water that
day.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
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MR. WALTZE: The Tuesday, Wednesday are usually the trials.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MR. WALTZE: That'll be the 11 th and 12 th . If we finish them in time, we usually take a
break on Thursday. And then, Friday, Saturday, Sunday are slated for the finals.
Last year we had really nice conditions, so we were able to finish that just on the
Friday and Saturday, and we didn't need to use the park at all on Sunday, we just
used that day to pull the, all the infrastructure out.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MR. WALTZE: And the, the water was just back to normal park usage. Also, at
Hookipa, there's, there's four sections to Hookipa as far as usage.
There's. . ."Pavilions", "Middle Lefts", "the Point", and "the Lanes". And we only
use one of those four breaks. "Middle Lefts" and "Pavils" are still used for surfing
all day. We use "the Point". And then "Lanes" is still used for windsurfing. So
what happens during those five days is the windsurfers are the only people that
normally use "the Point" area on a windy day. If there's no wind, we don't do
anything; the surfers are there and. . .and enjoy the park anyway. If there is
wind, the windsurfers just slide over one break.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
MR. WALTZE: And normally kite surfers stay away from Hookipa "Point" because it is
such a heavily used windsurf area.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh. Yeah, I guess that leading up to my other
concern is, you know, with the other people using the water, hopefully there's no
conflicts in there. Um. . .next thing I wanted to ask, you mentioned shuttle
service. And . . .
. . . the entry fee, how much are charging participants?
MR. WALTZE: Uh-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: . . .(inaudible). . .
MR. WALTZE: --the entry fee is typically $100. And-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Hundred dollars. Okay.
MR. WALTZE: --that, basically last year. . .each person that entered. . .I'm going off the
top of my head, but if we did the math, they probably received about $400 worth
of things for that $100--between T-shirts and jerseys, they're fed six nights of
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dinners, six days of lunches, invited to two or three parties. Red Bull really likes
to make their athletes--people that are invited to a Red Bull event--feel, when
they leave, just going wow, that was quite an experience. And that's one of their
goals--is when they bring all these people from outside of Hawaii, the Europeans
and people from the mainland come here to compete--they walk away just
completely catered to the entire week. So a big part of the budget for this
particular event goes into lunches, dinners, and parties. Actually, I'd say
two-thirds of the budget goes to that.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MR. WALTZE: Which really helps our community. I think last year we ended up
spending about $125,000 all just to local vendors to help take care of all these
people.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. So you have a lot of vendors around there that'll
be selling items.
MR. WALTZE: No, no, we don't, we don't do any selling at the beach.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Oh.
MR. WALTZE: And that's where it's a little misconstrued about profit-making.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MR. WALTZE: But as far as I understand it, when you get in, into a Class 5 event,
anything that goes over. . .three days is considered Class 5, which is why we're
here.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MR. WALTZE: And Class 5 happens to be called a "profit-making event". But there, it's
actually, this is a big money-losing event for-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Oh . . .
MR. WALTZE: --Red Bull. There's, there's really no money exchanged at the beach;
except they do set up, food vendors set up and the food vendor takes all that
money. The event doesn't take a commission or anything. It's more to give the-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So this is more of a promo event for Red Bull.
MR. WALTZE: It's a promo event for--
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah.
MR. WALTZE: --Red Bull. It is. And this year, actually for the State of Hawaii as well
`cause the HTA is offering funding for sponsorship. They wanna put their stamp
of approval on this and. . .you know and, `cause it gets out to Hawaii art--the
television last year went out to about 200 million people in the U.S. and another
400 million people on the international level, mostly in Europe and Asia.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh. Okay. And one last question, and this is how,
what. . .this is your second or third event you've had here. . .or .. .
MR. WALTZE: This is the fourth year-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Fourth year?
MR. WALTZE: --in a row, and it'll be the third year for Red Bull.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
MR. WALTZE: So we have a, you know, fairly good track record of kind of, you know,
coming in, being able to use the park for five days, addressing all the public
concerns and, and leaving it nicer than we left it before.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you very much. No more questions,
Madam Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Uh. . .Council Chair Kawano?
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you, Madam Chairman. Mike, you said $100.
How many people participate in your event?
MR. WALTZE: About. . .last year we had 45, I believe, males; and maybe another
8 women. So maybe little over 50 people.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: And just to, some of my question maybe would
piggyback with Mike's. . .Molina's question, but. . .um, you don't close the whole
Hookipa, yeah? You said you leave surfing, the surfers still can surf at Hookipa?
MR. WALTZE: Actually, we don't close any of the beach. We ask that people respect
our usage. Last year, we actually had one windsurfer that stayed. . .most of the
time. And. . .he just kind of wanted to make a statement and stay there and
windsurf. And we just kept running the event around him. We don't. . .restrict
people from launching in the, in the beach right there. They wanna paddle out a
surfboard and go to the two other breaks or paddle or launch a windsurfer and go
down to "Lanes"? It's, it's still completely open beach access.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: So what do the County gain by this besides closing
the. . .that Hookipa and getting permission from the County? And what is the,
the liability as far as that goes? Who carries that, the County or-MR. WALTZE: No-COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: --you guys-MR. WALTZE: --Red Bull and myself carry the liability, five million dollar policy per
incident. And we, actually we both take out policies. So we actually kind of
double back-up. . .two 5 million dollar policies.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Okay.
MR. WALTZE: And what the County, I believe, gains is--as I said in the beginning
is. . .like windsurfing has brought so much funding and so much money and
tourism and, and the things a lot of us rely on to the island. . .kite surfing is also
doing the same. It's just another way to say, hey, you know what, Hawaii is one
of the best places in the world to come and enjoy these types of sports.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: No, the reason I ask that, Mike, it's not that I'm playing
greedy for, or taking some of your profit, I just want, wanna see Hookipa stay or
try to build Hookipa to be a better place--besides surfing and all that. Because
you know there's lot of people also go there just for picnicking and stuff like that,
yeah.
MR. WALTZE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: So I remember when we had pavilion and all that, and I
was thinking is. . .whatever money we can pinch from here and there, maybe
would help our budget as far as build the place up. So-MR. WALTZE: This comes to something I've been working with Floyd on, but last year
one of the first things that I had thrown to Red Bull, I said we need to do
something for the County, something they can see. So I started doing some
research and was asking where can Red Bull donate money, who can they
donate it to to make sure that it goes to Hookipa Beach Park. And unfortunately
there's no where in our system where if somebody donates money to the County,
to the Parks Department, no one can guarantee that that money will end up at
Hookipa. It will most likely end up in. . .just in the big melting pot, and whatever
project is next for the parks is where that money will go. Probably end up in Kihei
or Lahaina or. . .or somewhere. So then we asked if there was something
specifically we could do. And what we're working on right now is to try to do a
sand restoration project. Hookipa, over the years and big swells, the sand is

PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

February 28, 2001

slowly disappearing, and Floyd is working with this on me in getting approval.
And basically what Red Bull is willing to do is to pay to have sand--if it's approved
and it's the right sand and it's put in the right place . . .(inaudible). . , actually
bring sand back to Hookipa Beach Park and replenish it. And this is something
they'd like to do every year. . .if they're allowed to use the park.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you, Mike. Thank you, Madam Chairman.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Councilmember Carroll?
. . . All right. Thank you so much.
MR. WALTZE: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I really appreciate it. And I think this seems as if it will be. . .a very
worthy cause.
MR. WALTZE: All right. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much. The next testifier is Joe Koehl.
MR. KOEHL, FROM THE AUDIENCE: I think Mike's pretty much said everything-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, okay.
MR. KOEHL, FROM THE AUDIENCE: --so I'll pass.
CHAIR JOHNSON: All right.
MR. KOEHL, FROM THE AUDIENCE: . . .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: All right. So the next, the next testifier will be Rodney Kilborn, and
he'll be followed by Greg. . .1 think it's. . .excuse me if I mispronounce this, but
Unabia.
MR. KILBORN: Unabia.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Una, Unabia. So, Rodney Kilborn. . .and please just state your
name for the record.
MR. KILBORN:
Okay.
Good morning, my name is Rodney Kilborn,
Council. . .Members, Chairwoman. Um. . .1 also have a company, which is
Handsome Bugga Production. . .I'm pretty sure you guys seen that in the papers
somewhere. I'm a promoter myself. I've been doing it for 18 years
. . .(inaudible). . . local. I know Mike for many years. I believe he does. . .a great
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job; anything that he does, he does it well. That, I take my hat off to him. But I'm
here about Hookipa. Not just about a windsurfing or kite surfing or a surfing
event. I'm here because I have a feeling for that place. I've been there from the
day one. As Mike has spoke about Hookipa, well. . .1 have a note here, but I
think I like to speak it from my heart. We're starting to loose Hookipa for what it
is. Our fathers used to take us down there in the shallow reefs, on the inside by
the point. . .teach us about the ocean. That's the place that I had crawl. From
there. . .1 walked. And from there I had run in the ocean. That's the way that we
learned how to swim. Something has been taken away from there. There's too
many activities. Again, I say this--it's not about the Red Bull or not about kite
surfing. It's about we don't need any more activities at Hookipa. We got surfing,
we got windsurfing, there's boogie boarding, there's fishermens (sic], there's guys
throwing net over, and many other users that use Hookipa. By putting or bringing
this event to Hookipa would cause a lot more stress for what we have there.
Hookipa is just a small beach. But it's world famous. It's big in another way.
Why? Because we bringing this kind of event to Hookipa. We learn to swim in
the wind. We learn to play in the wind because that's what Maui gives us here.
But does that give you one excuse to bring other events here. . .because that's
what they enjoy? I enjoy watching these people. I don't enjoy the crowd. I'm a
surfer. Forty-something years. . .1 had surf.
. . . I fished 40-something years. You might think I'm young. 150 years old. But
I lived on the beach, and that's my place. That's my playground. Any more you
take away from Hookipa, there's nothing here left for the people, the kids to play.
Hookipa is the only place where we had surfing. . .consistent. We cannot go on
the outer reefs. Lot of these kids ain't got jet skis. They ain't got sailing
equipment. One equipment cost so much money, you can't even buy that, these
kids over here. Surfboard is hard enough, $330-something dollars. You think we
2,000, three grand to buy equipment? I work with the kids. I been doing keiki
event Launiupoko, Hookipa; work with the high schools. Everything I done, I
work with the kids. And there's some of my workers over there. In local style,
not Hawaiian, local. . .local style, I been brought up to be humble--when you do
something, son, you go out there, you do 'em from your heart, don't speak it
out. . .you do it from your heart in one nice way. That's the way we grew over
here. I don't wanna boast, but you like hear something? When I did the
Marui O'Neil--Mike was right when we try to give back to the County but there's a
red tape in there that would, the money would not go back to Hookipa, it'll get
lost. That, I vouch for what he had said. But let me tell you something, 'eh, this
is the way, maybe it's about time I start boasting. You know how we gave our
money? We went to Imua Rehab so can, picked up a machine for them, for the
kids, the crippled children. I walked around in Haiku, in Rice Camp. . .and give
turkey to the people out there. Just this past November I picked up a whole
bunch of pie, out of my money, walked around in Haiku and give the
neighborhoods. . .the neighborhood pie. Well, you like hear boast?
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. . . I no need bring any more sand to Hookipa. I no need see any more activities
at Hookipa. We gave up. We walked away from a lot of the amateur surf meets
at Hookipa because the stress that they bringing in too much contest over here.
And on top of that, too, it's the stress that the County giving us that we have to
pay for "X" amount of dollars for the usage at Hookipa.
. . . That's local. . .not just Hawaiian. Puerto Rican, Hawaiian, Haole, Chinese
right here. Mixed. Grandfather--blue eyes; blond head; 6 feet-something; marry
one good big kanaka, Saffery. . .from Lahaina side. And I glad they taught me
how to eat with fork in a proper way and eat with my finger, out from the koa
bowl, poi. Sorry I feel this way. I going protect Hookipa.
. . . Take kite surfing Kanaha. That's a beautiful place. Most of the guys I talk to
over there had said this to me--kite surfers--said you know, Rodney, that's the
best place, they no need Hookipa. Hookipa because the media, because of
money.
. . . I do pro event there. Yeah, I make a little money. I not shame to say that. I
said that to Floyd, too. My pro event, I make money. Tax me.
. . . I'm honest person. I no just speak. Comes from inside. Like many of you
here--that's why you take that position. Well, let's keep it that way. That's all I've
got to say. You know one other thing, too--this morning, picking up my son,
flying in from Japan, never see him for one year, my granddaughter and my. . .he
marry Japanese girl. Picking 'ern up, I'm so happy. Driving to Hookipa, what I
see 9-something in the morning? Kite surfer. You know how long that thing is?
Three or four kite surfers out at Hookipa is a crowd. The increasing numbers of
surfers, windsurfers, beach users at Hookipa is not like in, back in early '80s
when we was fighting about stop windsurfing out there. I visualized about too
many. . .things out there that many years ago. I visualized that. I visualize
again--if we going allow this thing to happen, you saying to every kite surfers
come to Hookipa, it's okay. Can you stop 'em? Can that 90-feet [sic] line protect
any surfer or windsurfer or divers or anybody out there, the kids on the
beach. . .with the lines dragging down there? There's one article right inside
here. . .Maui Times. . .a person from Maui, professional kite surfer even said that
there's too many lines on the beach and it's not even that safe. If he's talking
about Kanaha there, take, take it, take a good look and visualize that Hookipa.
. . . It's not healthy. They saying it themself [sic].
. . . Floyd. . .Miyazano [sic], Mr. Miyazano [sic]. . .1 going speak, I going say what I
have to say, and I going fight this thing all the way 'cause I not going see
Hookipa go down. And that's all I got to say.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Are there any questions for the testifier?
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. . . Okay, seeing none, thank you, Rodney.
MR. KILBORN: Thank you . . .(end of tape, start 18).. .
CHAIR JOHNSON: The last person who signed up to testify is Greg Unabia.
NOTE: Pause while Mr. Unabia approached the podium.

MR. UNABIA: . . . My name is Greg Unabia. I've worked with Rodney. . .oh, many
years. Uh. . .I'm a surfer, and I also do ASP-rated, Association of Surfing
Professionals. . .rated head judge for Maui. Uh. . .one of the things that comes to
my mind, again, is, is. . .you know, the impact of things that happen over there.
And I kind of am. . .a traditionalist, I like things simple. And I figure, you know,
that's easy--simple. And then you start getting, maybe, little bit too much
high-tech and it gets complicated and. . .in this case, sometimes it can get
dangerous. Urn. . .thinking back about the, just the beginning of the kite
surfing. . .sport here on Maui, there was a meeting with all those people that was
involved. And it was over at Kanaha. And in that meeting, they all recognized
the danger of the sport. And there was also concerns from, you know, the. . .the
air, the airports and whatnot about this high-flying things. Urn. . .there was an
agreement with all those guys involved--the kite surfing guys--that they would
stay away from Hookipa. And, you know, I don't really bother about stuff like that
because I don't, you know, get involved with conflicts. But then all of a sudden I
hear about this. So I'm thinking what happened, you know, to change these guys
minds from, from you know staying at Kanaha to going back to Hookipa when
they recognized that it was a dangerous. . .place. So, you know, I kind of wonder
about that. You know? Not gonna say that there's some influences,
undue. . .but I still believe in keeping it simple and, you know, traditional. Even if
we, you know, what's, what's happening is that the contest scene is being
reduced because I. . .1 guess regulations. But. . .and for the amount that we
have now, it's, it's okay. You know, it's good. And I don't hear grumblings and
stuff like that. Uh. . .so I kind of want everybody to really step back and, and, and
take a really hard look at the things and beyond all the. . .you know,
the. . .suppose [sic] gains in economics and stuff like that. I mean, 'cause we
know what that is doing to this island. We're getting a lot of money, but we're
getting hard and stressful life. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Are there any questions for the testifier?
. . . Seeing none, thank you so much, appreciate it.

. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
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CHAIR JOHNSON: The Chair would ask do, do we have any, in fact, Floyd, do you
have any comments? Just, personally, I would like to know from your
viewpoint. . .your concerns about safety issues that were, that were brought up.
MR. MIYAZONO: First of all, if, if I could add, address the issue about too many events
there--as brought up by Mr. Rodney Kilborn.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. MIYAZONO: We are going through the process of going through some
administrative rules and regulations relative to limiting the amount of events that
is held at Hookipa. We've already had several public meetings. And basically
we've come up with a final draft. We are working with Corporation Counsel to
put everything together for form and legality. And we're hoping that we could
actually get the public hearing maybe within the next few months from now. And
at that time, I thought that there was a need because definitely. . .the Hookipa
was totally being inundated by surf meets. . .and windsurfing meets, and of
course now we got kite surfing meets. But, again, I always felt that there is
always a gray area. During the public meeting, there were talk about no
competition. That's what quite a lot of people said--no competition because there
isn't enough time for the local people or the. . .the other users to utilize that
beach. On the other hand, there were some that said we want these meets. And
of course from the promoters' standpoint, yeah, they wanna get as many meets
as possible. So when we speak about Hookipa and saying to keep it traditional,
what actually is traditional? Is it no meets at all? Or is it two or three meets?
And I somewhat feel that there is a compromise here. I always feel there is a
gray area. It can't be black or white. And I feel that there is a need to sit down
and see how we can make it work. And that's a lot of discussions we had
concerning that. And I feel that, I still feel there's still that gray area that we need
to work together--not say, you know, you stay there and we'll be happy; if you
come in here, we'll get upset. And I don't feel that way, personally. You know,
that's my general philosophy. So if Rodney wants to fight it all the way, then
that's his prerogative. But I kind, I somewhat feel that that's the reason why I, I
do support this event--from the standpoint of all of the. . .concerns we've brought
up to Mr. Mike Waltze, that all of these concerns. . .he addressing it and he is
making attempt to make it work. And he wants to be part of the community, not
fight the community or fight the users at Hookipa. I don't think that's his intent.
But at the same time, he's get, getting opposition and sometime that somewhat
puzzles me. But, again, I feel that there's a room for compromise here. And a
few years from now, they're gonna have another event--do we say no, keep that
out, keep that event out, keep it out, it's just getting too crowded? Maybe we
should look at not having any meets at all. I mean, what is "traditional" when we
speak about that? We wanna keep it the way it is, I was born and raised here my
whole entire life--and I, I know exactly what the testifiers has mentioned, but in
my position, I feel, again, there's always a room for compromise. And I strongly
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feel, from the standpoint of supporting the Red Bull, my stand is. . .still remains
the same. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you very much. Uh, Councilmember Carroll, and
then Councilmember Molina.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
. . . Floyd, how many. . .in the last year, let's say, how many organized. . .things
have you had or how many days have been used, let's say, a month, every
month?
MR. MIYAZONO: Well, what we're trying to do informally, and this is part of
the. . .administrative rule we're trying to implement. Usually when you do have
meets, it's usually between a six- to seven-month window period, when the
waves are big. . .probably from about April to maybe it goes up to February or
March sometimes. So. . .during that period. . .1 would think we'll get
approximately close to a dozen events. But we also make it very clear that
during the weekends, we do try to save certain weekends and keep it open for
the general public use. In this particular case, if there is a professional meet, we
keep two weekends after that open. There's no meets that can go in there
because there is some concerns from the general public to utilize the beach
during non-meet period. So, again, I think we're looking at, annually, about 12 or
so meets. And that's a combined windsurfing, surfing, and of course there's one
kite sailing event.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: You were talking about having public hearings .. .
MR. MIYAZONO: We had-VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: . . . when was that scheduled? You've had already?
MR. MIYAZONO: We've had public meetings before. We, I did initiate the Hookipa
meeting. And we did, did have several meetings there. Rodney was in all of
those meetings and many of the promoters were there. But we did have several
meetings on that. We, and those were informal public meetings. We are gonna
have a public hearing--and this will be a formal public hearing in order for them
to take a look at the. . .proposed draft of the Administrative Rules and
Regulations. And once we receive that, we'll formulate it and finalize those,
those rules.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: . . . All right. Uh. . .how many public meetings did you say
you've had already?
MR. MIYAZONO: We had about, well, we had two.
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VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Two. And where they held?
MR. MIYAZONO: At the Paia Community Center.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: . . . Yeah, I, too remember Hookipa. . .Hookipa long
ago. . .even before there was surfing over there. I don't know if, how many
people remember that far back, but at one time there was no surfing over there.
And it is a concern. And I think their concerns were very valid. I mean, that's
one of the things we hope to protect--is our beaches. But for now if, with the
Chair's permission, I'd like to ask Corporation Counsel a question.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, please, by all means.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: It was said earlier about donations. . .earmarking them for
certain things, Hookipa and other places. . .and that money couldn't be
earmarked for something like that. That doesn't quite ring right. Could you
comment on that?
MR. FUKUSHIMA: Yeah, if I may, Madam Chair?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
MR. FUKUSHIMA: I believe that if a donation is made to the County for a specific
purpose and the Council accepts this donation for that specific purpose, it should
and can be used for that specific purpose.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: All right, that was-MR. FUKUSHIMA: And, and I'm-VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: --my . . .(inaudible). . .
MR. FUKUSHIMA: --a little confused why testifiers have gotten up and said that it
couldn't be done, 'cause I'm quite sure it can be done and it has been done
before in the past.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Yeah, that's why I brought the question up--because that did
not ring true. It. . .it seems that. . .that has been done before and I don't see why
it can't be done again. I'll give Mr. Molina the floor.
CHAIR JOHNSON: All right, thank you. Councilmember Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Carroll. Floyd, what is the fee that's
charged to. . .you know, for events like this, how much are--
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MR. MIYAZONO: Uh-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --are the promoters charged . . .
MR. MIYAZONO: There's-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: . . . in this case?
MR. MIYAZONO: The structure is set up to have two, two levels here. One is the flat
rate of $300 per day or ten percent of the gross receipts, whichever is higher.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh. Okay. And. . .1 don't know who to ask, maybe
Floyd or Rodney--the average surfing meet, how many days. . .maybe can,
Madam Chair, can I ask Rodney to .. .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: . . . or Mike to . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. Actually. . .1 think because Mike was the presenter, I don't
wanna recall I excuse me one second. I just wanted to find out from you,
Howard, would it be appropriate if we ask Mike, since the event is being put on
by him, to answer the question?
MR. FUKUSHIMA: Certainly.
CHAIR JOHNSON: All right. I, I just, I would prefer to keep it, because he's the person
that's the applicant. . .and I don't wanna get into any violations here. So would
you please answer the question, Mike? You have to come down to the podium
and then just re-identify yourself. Thank you.
NOTE: Pause while Mr. Waltze reapproached the podium.

MR. WALTZE: . . . Sorry, can I get the question, again?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Sure, the, the question that I wanted to ask was. . .1
guess, maybe Mike should introduce .. .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, please direct the question to-MR. WALTZE: My name's Mike-CHAIR JOHNSON: --to Mr. Waltze.
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MR. WALTZE: Mike Waltze.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. . .just trying to follow protocol here. The
average--just say surfing meet, not kite sailing or whatever--they take about how
many, number of days. . .for their surf meets?
MR. WALTZE: I, I've never put on a surf meet, but to my knowledge, they usually just
take a couple of days.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: A couple of days?
MR. WALTZE: Usually, I think their, they can do 'em in one and they usually hold, like,
a weekend window--especially for the kids 'cause the kids only have their
weekends off.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Now, your event takes a lot longer. Can you
explain why?
MR. WALTZE: Urn. . .professional events, because, mainly because of their size. We
get about, anywhere from 40 to 60 competitors from around the world. To get
through all those people and get down to a winner, it takes that many days just to
run all the heats. And there's more than one discipline. So to get 64 people, you
put four people out at a time--and it's like a ladder. So it takes 16 heats to do
that ladder, which can take three or four hours of time just for that one discipline.
And that's usually about the most you're gonna get out of one day. Because of
past laws to protect the park for users, windsurfing is not allowed at Hookipa until
11 am. Even though we've been granted permits to use the park, we still abide
by that 11 a.m. rule and we don't run any heats before 11. Usually the winds
start getting iffy at around 4, and that's when the surfers go out again. So
typically, we only have a. . .a four- of five-hour window everyday to actually do
this event. And that's why it takes so many days. We do two days for our trials.
And that's taking 64 people down to 16. And then we only have 16 people that
are in the finals. And that takes a day for each discipline. . .and there's three
disciplines. There's what's known as freestyle. . .where they, they jump and do
tricks. There's a discipline called hang time--to see how many seconds. . .the
kiters are in the air. And they're reaching lengths of like seven and eight seconds
flight time. And then the last one is a buoy race--where they actually go outside
the surf and, and do zigzags around buoys.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh. Okay, the, the reason I asked, you know, the
length of your event, I. . .was getting a pulse here from some people, you know,
outside of this Council Chambers, like people are tolerant of an event if it's just a
day or two. But seeing the amount of days for an event like this, I can
understand the concern of why other beachgoers, you know, feel the way they
do.
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MR. WALTZE: Yeah, and that's actually probably the only reason why we are here. If
we could limit our event to three days. . .and maybe we would be forced to,
Floyd's office basically has the authority to grant a permit for any event that's
three days or less. Our other option is to break our event up over different weeks
and have the trials at a different time that we have the finals. And we've also
talked about just making the event invitational and not having a trials. But what
that does is it kind of takes away the opportunity for the kids and the young
people on Maui that, like, have this aspiration of being a professional kite surfer
and be able to travel around the world. They wouldn't have an opportunity to get
into this event, it would basically be an invitational, there'd only be 16 people--no
trails and no chance for, for the new up and coming people to get involved and
have recognition here in Hawaii.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh. But would you consider an alternate site?
MR. WALTZE: Um, if we have-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: . . .(inaudible). . .
MR. WALTZE: Well, obviously Kanaha is, has been an alternate site and the, the
problems that I mentioned about, you know, water color and, and seaweed and
the smell. . .and that's, that's the biggest problems down there. I don't know if
the people that are backing this would be interested in having something there.
And the biggest hurdle there is the FAA. Urn. . .that decision has to be made
from an office. . .control tower is. . .jurisdiction is actually West Coast, which is
Los Angeles. So somebody from the control tower association or whatever their
bureaucratic name is. . .has to grant a special permit because kite flying is
actually not allowed within five miles of an airport. . .of an international airport.
Hookipa falls just outside of that boundary.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mike.
MR. WALTZE: Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No more questions, Madam Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Councilmember Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, nothing for you . . .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, okay. I, the Chair had a question. . .also--you stated that
you've got funding from Hawaii Tourism Authority and, obviously, Red Bull is
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planning on sponsoring the event. So. . .it, it would, at this point, because you've
also advertised, you've started planning for the event. . .this would create a
hardship, then, for this year if something were to happen for that particular site?
MR. WALTZE: Most likely yes, we would probably be starting all over if we changed the
location.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. WALTZE: We'd probably have to resubmit to both the sponsors and the HTA to
see if they were interested in, in still being involved.
CHAIR JOHNSON: As, as well as the FAA, probably or .. .
MR. WALTZE: Yeah, the FAA thing. . .that, we looked into that, actually, our first year.
And our, our very first year, we wanted to have the event at Kanaha. . .but not
down at what they now call "Kite Beach", but actually at Kanaha Beach where
there's nice white, sandy beaches and not that much seaweed. And the Parks
Department was not allowed to issue us a permit there--based on their
knowledge that they would be violating FAA regulations. So since then, there's
been meetings with the FAA. They've basically asked the kite surfers to go
further downwind. And what they're really doing is they're kind of turning a blind
eye to the whole kite surfing thing down there at Kanaha. If. . .if enough pilots
started to complain, they would probably have to ask the kite surfers--so even if
we did, were issued a permit for Kanaha, there's always a chance that within a
week of the event, all of a sudden the control tower has an incident with a small
private plane and they just say, could say no.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. WALTZE: And that's, I wouldn't want to be in the middle of placing that risk
between all the competitors and the sponsors and. . .you know, have a, a
Federal authority come and, and just shut us down--which they could do.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Right. The other question, I, I have a few. One of the things, too,
that. . .1 guess I always get puzzled--do you have to get a permit from
Department of Land and Natural Resources?
MR. WALTZE: Yes, we do.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, and-MR. WALTZE: They're a part of the permit process-CHAIR JOHNSON: All right.
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MR. WALTZE: --with Parks and Recreation.
CHAIR JOHNSON: So that's, that piggy-backs or we piggy-back on theirs.
MR. WALTZE: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: All right.
MR. WALTZE: I think Parks doesn't sign off, they're the last ones to sign off. And-CHAIR JOHNSON: And you've not had a problem with the State DLNR-MR. WALTZE: No, we haven't-CHAIR JOHNSON: --permit in the past?
MR. WALTZE: No, one of-CHAIR JOHNSON: They have not raised any concerns?
MR. WALTZE: Oh, they do have concerns. And we actually hire a DLNR officer to be
at the event site everyday. And they're there just watching and make, making
sure that everybody's doing what they should be doing. As well as--we always
have Maui County Police there, that we hire to address parking and, and traffic
problems.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. I know that some of the concerns in general, they're
really not on our agenda today, but Mr. Kilborn had raised his concern about, I
guess, use outside of the event. And he has basically made a statement that
says that-MR. WALTZE: Yeah, (-CHAIR JOHNSON: --there's encroachment. Can you address that-MR. WALTZE: Yeah, I'd like to address-CHAIR JOHNSON: --briefly?
MR. WALTZE: --that. And I think this is a good, you know, education for all of us. But
Mr. Kilborn was right, there was a meeting, there's been a number of meetings.
And what the, the kite surfing community has done is they, they've started an
association, it's called the HTA Hawaii, or HKA--Hawaii Kite Surfers Association.
And it's headed by enthusiasts and shop owners and retailers and
- 32 -
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manufacturers. And they've stepped in and said, look, you guys, we need to
police ourselves, we need to make sure that the community looks at us as people
that are safe and, and have a concern for the other ocean users. So. . .you
know, legislation takes a couple of years. And they said let's not wait for that,
and let's not be legislated. Let's find an area that's safe for us. The first thing
that was decided at one of these meetings was (a) let's stay away from Kanaha
Beach Park because there's a lot of windsurfers and swimmers that use that
park. The second thing that was decided is let's stay away from Hookipa Beach
Park for launching--this is the sand area within the park. So if you wanna kite
surf up there on that side, you go down to a place that's called "the Lanes".
Urn. . .it's not a sandy beach. You actually have to walk over coral. It's very
dangerous. . .but it's the only way kite surfers can get in an out of the water in
that area. So 12 months out of the year, and the kite surfer that Rodney would
have seen this morning, he would have walked off the rocks at "the Lanes" and
he would have been at the area called "Lanes", and not walking off the beach at
Hookipa. Because it's already. . .been established that Hookipa Beach Park, as
a normal thing, is not a place for kite surfing. So what we're asking for is--and
what makes this event so unique is it's. . .it's one weekend or, or one, you know,
five-day period at a place that normally you, you can't go there. You can't
practice there. There's no way to have one guy have an advantage because he
gets to sail there everyday. We basically gather all the best people in the world
and say now we all get to enjoy this area for four or five days, let's see what you
guys can do. Nobody's gotten to practice. So the kite surfers still abide by those
unwritten laws of there is no launching at Hookipa Beach Park until it's. . .this
event. And then we're very careful to let people know where they can and can't
launch. And, you know, it's very well-regulated.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Well, I, I really appreciate that. I know that some of the issues that
Mr. Kilborn did raise really. . .it, while they're germane to this conversation, we're
really here to just look at your permit at this point. So while he raises-MR. WALTZE: Sure.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --some valid points, I think that that has to be addressed in a
different forum because it also has come up, and I'm sure you've seen this in the
past that where do the rights of the public, or let's say the local people, where are
they superceded by the rights of, let's say, promoters? But that is not a
discussion, it's not on our table-MR. WALTZE: Yeah, I-CHAIR JOHNSON: --for today. So . . .
MR. WALTZE: I agree with, I agree with Mr. Kilborn on almost all those points. . .the
fact that on a daily basis. . .that is not a place for that particular sport--mainly the
-33-
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launching, getting on and off the beach is. . .can be dangerous when you're
walking through all these other people. And so. . .1 understand his concerns.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And, and you would be willing to work on those concerns in. . .in a
forum that was established-MR. WALTZE: For sure.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --in cooperation with the Parks Department-MR. WALTZE: For sure.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --so that we do not have overuse?
MR. WALTZE: So what we're kinda asking for is like a, it's, it's a one week a year, hey,
let's see what you guys can do at this park And then, you know, the sport goes
away. And I understand, you know, if this is something that the community as a
whole doesn't want, then it's something they don't want. I would probably still be
doing events for Red Bull; unfortunately, they'd probably get taken outside of the
State of Hawaii.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh. And, and this is the only kite surfing event here on Maui-MR. WALTZE: Yes, it is.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --at this time?
MR. WALTZE: Yes.
CHAIR JOHNSON: All right. I, I really appreciate your forthrightness, and thank you
very much. Are there any more questions while Mr. Waltze is there? Thank you
very much.
MR. WALTZE: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Appreciate it. Any more comments from Committee Members?
Yes, Councilmember Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. . . .(sigh). . . relating to this permit, this
request. . .1 been around a long time, too, and I can remember in the '50s on
Oahu when we thought Hanauma Bay was never gonna be lost . . .
. . . and we had all the assurances, the people on Oahu had all these assurances

. . .(inaudible). . . time as we know, Hanauma Bay is, for all practical purposes

lost to our people. It's a tourist attraction. . .and it's gonna be even a biggest
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tourist, bigger tourist attraction shortly with all the building and everything
planned on there. I don't wanna see any place on Maui go to that direction. I
think that limited. . .contest down there and limited use of the park--commercial
and otherwise--is very appropriate. Surfing contest. . .windsurfing contest,
maybe even these contests. I don't know. But I do know that unless we do
something now to get a handle on it, we will lose it. And it disturbs me greatly
that it's gone this far--to where we've heard people complaining for several years
now. And I'm glad the County--and I commend Floyd for beginning the hearings
and working on it. But I have a difficulty. . .approving this application. . .at this
time. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I understand your concerns. I, at, at this point I, I would like to
basically state that. . .I'm not a surfer. . .1 don't kite surf; I, I love the beach, and I
also agree with some of the concerns. But the issue before us today is basically
this permit. The applicant has come here three years prior. The
recommendation, basically, that we heard from Mr. Miyazono and the efforts to
try, in some measure, to maintain the integrity of the beach and perhaps even
restore that, I do support. And I think that the County in general has to look to
the benefits--not only just economic, but of the environment that is really
surrounding all of us, because the health of the whole island depends on the
beach surrounding our, our whole island and, and the coral reef that surrounds it.
So I, I can understand and appreciate some of the comments made from
Mr. Kilborn. I really believe that there is a concerted effort, which Mr. Miyazono
had alluded to, to address some of the wider problems. I think that because the
event has the support of Hawaii Tourism Authority, he also has funding at this
point from the Red Bull Productions, and because of the fact that if we make any
changes this is gonna be very difficult because we're gonna be going into budget
hearings. . .we don't have all Council Members here today. I would really like to
pass the measure out of Committee at this point with the
recommendation. . .and, and at this point my inclination would be to approve the
permit under the supervision of the Parks Department, as has been done in the
past, with next year's event not being a guaranteed thing, that we have to look at
the rules, we have to look at the guidelines. And hopefully by that point, this
event and other events similar to it would have a better guideline. . .and, and we
could work with Mr. Miyazono. So I, I know the difficulty in planning events of
this magnitude. And we are, I feel, in some way, benefiting from it. And I am
weighting heavily the information that I received from Mr. Miyazono. Yes,
Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: In light of the Chair's remarks, I will support the Chair's
recommendation. However. . .until, after this recommendation, if another
comes before us, until we have something in place. . .1 would question whether
me or other Council Members would support it after this.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Exactly. And I, I, I appreciate that, Councilmember Carroll. It's, it's
my intent at this point, and then if there's any further discussion. . .you know, we
can do that within the, the motion, but I would like to make a motion which
authorizes the use of Hookipa--or entertain a motion to authorize the use of
Hookipa Beach Park by Mike Waltze Production/Red Bull North America. And
the purpose of the proposed resolution is to authorize Mike Waltze
Productions/Red Bull North America the use of Hookipa Beach Park for its Red
Bull kite sailing contest event and exhibition from September 10 th through the
20 th , 2001, pursuant to Section 13.04.130, subsection B of the Maui County
Code. And it's a Type 5 profit-making activity which is held in excess of three
consecutive days and does require Council approval by resolution. I would
entertain a motion that . . .(inaudible)-VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --forward. It's been moved by Councilmember Carroll .. .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . and seconded by Councilmember Molina. Is there any further
discussion-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --on this particular item? Yes-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair?
CHAIR JOHNSON: --Councilmember Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I'll be supporting this just for the purpose of it getting out
to Committee so more of our colleagues can hear this. However, I, I am
concerned by the amount of days this event takes. If one or two less days, I
think will help the situation. 'Cause it, you know, when I first looked at the
resolution, I said, boy, 11 days, you know, or up to 11 days, that's a long time for
them to be at the park. You know? So, I, I'll try keep it related to the permit--I'm
sure Mister. . .Mr. Waltze and the Parks Department is. . .he's proven himself to
be-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, at, and at this point, because we're under deliberation, I can't
really let Mr. Waltze come back-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Right. No, I'm not--
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CHAIR JOHNSON: So I understand that. But I hope that by the next time--you've
heard the concerns, you know, of the Committee. And then when it does come
to the full Committee, which I hope it will, then we'll have more input and we can
at least frame . . .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . our questions and-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, I-CHAIR JOHNSON: --and understand a little bit . . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, I, I just wanna go on record as saying I think
events, all meets--surf meets, kite surfing, boogie boards--I think we should just
have a set limit without the option of having, you know, it go more than, say,
three days or so. Because in, in my opinion this is a lot of days. And there, there
are a lot, there are a lot of people and we have to keep in mind they're residents.
Overall, that's, we have to look at the bigger picture, in other words.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And I under, and I understand and-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Right.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --respect that.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So I, I just wanna go on record as saying that I-CHAIR JOHNSON: No, and the Chair-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --I would be in favor of-CHAIR JOHNSON: --does understand that. And perhaps-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --reducing . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: --also. . .Mr. Miyazono would be kind enough too, that maybe we
can come up with standards-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --for certain levels of events that we, we try to tighten the reigns
from maybe a professional-level event and make certain exceptions or rules for
events that fall into that category, as opposed to any other events. So I'll be
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looking forward to that. Uh. . .if there's. . .no further discussion, all those in favor
please say "aye".
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Aye.
CHAIR JOHNSON: All right. And the measure passes unanimously. There's no
"noes". Thank you very much, I really appreciate it.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Molina, Kawano, Vice-Chair Carroll, and
Chair Johnson.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Tavares.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of resolution and FILING of
communication.

CHAIR JOHNSON: Since there's no further business on the agenda, that would
conclude. And I just wanted to briefly mention that there will be no Parks
Committee meeting on the 14 th of March because we, this.. .Committee
Members, I didn't really check with you, but I, I really believe that because
Councilmember Molina approached me for Public Works and Transportation
Committee, that it's very important to look at transportation issues. He asked if
the Chair would be willing to give up the meeting on March 14 th for the benefit of
discussing transportation. So we've done that. And so if there's, are there any
further announcements? Seeing none, this meeting is adjourned . . .(gavel). . .
Thank you.

ADJOURN: 2:53 p.m.
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